Ball Pond Advisory Committee
Minutes

July 7, 2016
7:00 p.m.

A regular meeting of the Ball Pond Advisory Committee was held on Thursday, July 7, 2016 in the Town Hall conference room.

Call to Order
Vice Chairman Gary Mummert called the meeting to order at 7:06 p.m.  
Members in Attendance

Helen Gallagher, Mark Spellmann, George Buck, and Cynthia Stevens (by phone) were in attendance. Five members are enough for a quorum.  Dave Winslow was absent. 
Approval of Minutes from June 2, 2016:

George Buck made an amendment under ​New Business/Pesticide Spraying. The Department of Transportation sprays herbicides, not pesticides. Also under New Business/Inland Fisheries, George Buck struck the sentence regarding fishing year round and changed Trout Trophy Lake to Trophy Trout Lake.
A motion to accept the Minutes of June 2, 2016 as amended was made by Mark Spellman. The motion was seconded by Helen Gallagher. The motion passed.



Vote: 5-0-0 (Motion Approved)

General Correspondence:  Cynthia Stevens mentioned that the Ball Pond Advisory Committee received their permit for 75 sterile carp.
Public Comment: none

Old Business:

Results of Wetlands review of Weldon property demolition request

· Gary Mummert updated the committee on 50 Ball Pond Rd.  The application to demolish and rebuild on the property was continued pending more information regarding a well and stone walls.  The 49 Ball Pond Rd application to increase the size of the pavilion from 20’ x 20’ to 22’ x 22’ and move it closer to the water was approved.

Weed Removal status

· Cynthia Stevens mentioned that she had received a map of weed removal from Matt Vogt of New England Aquatic Service.  While he was supposed to start at the town beach and head north, there were no loose weeds near the town beach. So he started north of the town beach and continued north. He was currently scheduled to return the third week of July to do additional weed removal.  
· Gary Mummert mentioned that the weeds still looked bad in the northwest corner of the pond.

· Mark Spellmann felt that the pond looked pretty clean now.  He felt that the committee should consider postponing additional weed removal until next May, when weeds are at their most invasive state.  

· Gary Mummert wanted to make sure that if some weed maintenance was needed between now and next spring, that there were allowances for it.
· Mark Spellmann made a motion to authorize George Buck and Gary Mummert to spend $900 for three hours of New England Aquatic Service time for weed removal if they felt it was necessary to do so in July 2016.  If it was not necessary, then the committee would wait and have Northeast Aquatic Service do the weed removal in May 2017. Helen Gallagher seconded the motion.

 


Vote: 5-0-0 (Motion Approved)

Phragmites status
· Mark Spellmann mentioned that the swans that were nesting in phragmites by Satterlee Rd. were now gone and Matt Vogt of New England Aquatic Service was scheduled to return around July 20 to remove the phragmites.  Friends of Ball Pond are paying for his services.

· Cynthia Stevens mentioned that there were phragmites near the detention basins at the state boat launch and Meadow Ridge Drive.  Gary Mummert will follow up with the Department of Public Works. 
New Business: 
Oil Leak
· Mark Spellmann told the committee that an underground oil tank leaked oil into the pond.  The tank was pumped out following the leak.
· Cynthia Stevens said the State of Connecticut DEP promptly came out to Ball Pond.  She understood that it was not a large amount of leakage and that the state was satisfied with the steps being taken by the homeowners.
· George Buck expressed concern that if remediation of the soil was not done eventually the oil in the soil would end up in the pond.

· Helen Gallagher offered to follow up with Tim Simpkins of the Public Health Department to see if soil remediation was done.

Algae Formation

· Gary Mummert said there was visible blue green algae that lasted one day.  Winds disturbed the algae and he believes it is no longer in the pond.
· Cynthia Stevens had seen the blue green algae as a white, yogurt-looking mass.

· Gary Mummert raised the question of whether money should be allocated to testing the pond water for blue green algae.

· The committee decided that since blue green algae has not been a large issue to date, funding would not be allocated to testing at this time.
Carp stocking

· Cynthia is unavailable until July 20, so George Buck will arrange for the delivery and release of the 75 sterile carp. 

· George mentioned that If the water temperature is too warm for the carp at the end of July by the boat launch, he may need to release them where the trout are released, at 114 Ball Pond Rd. where the water is deeper and cooler.

Adjournment

· The next regular meeting of the Ball Pond Advisory Committee will be held Thursday, August 4, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. in the Town Hall Conference Room.

· Gary Mummert made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:14 p.m. Mark Spellmann  seconded the motion.

Vote: 5-0-0 (Motion Approved)
Respectfully Submitted

Lisa Arasim

Recording Secretary

